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North West  
Christian School 

Welcome to Term 3, Week 10! 
 

Last week was an interesting week in a 
couple of ways.  Firstly, NWCS was 
privileged to have a visit from one of 
our sister schools in Melbourne.  The 
band from Edinburgh College was on 
tour in Tasmania and dropped in.  They 
presented a one-hour concert that was 
professionally done.  Our whole school 
crammed into the music room to listen 
to a variety of music.  We even had a 
guest conductor for one item.  After 
the concert, Edinburgh students made 
themselves available to talk to NWCS 
students about their musical 
instruments. 
 

After they had finished learning, both 
schools were invited (by Mr Ackland) 
to participate in a Girls v’s Boys 
soccer match.  What fun that was for 
all who took part.  And, just in case 
you were interested, the game ended in 
a 2-2 draw. 
 

Secondly, Friday was Mrs Goodwin’s 
last day with us.  I would like to 
take the opportunity to thank Mrs 
Goodwin for her willingness to become 
a part of our NWCS family for a short 
period.  Her legacy will be with us 
for a bit – I walked into class today 
to do Maths and here are two students 
playing with ‘goop’. 
 

It’s not easy walking into someone 
else’s class part way through the 
year.  After the initial 
‘unsettledness’ the class began to 
move forward.  They worked well and 
even had some fun being led by Mrs 
Goodwin’s creativity. 
 

Thirdly, primary students dressed up 
like their favourite book characters 
last Friday.  It made a colourful 
sight.  There were princesses, 
spacemen, hay-chewing farmers, oh yeah 
and cookies! Home-made cookies! (or 
school made at least).  What was even 
more exciting for me was the large 
number of parents and grandparents 
that came along to share the day. 
 

After the parade and judging by the 
Year 6’s, students and parents had the 
opportunity to share morning tea and 
spend time together over a good book. 
 

Finally, over the last couple of weeks 
two breakfasts were organised.  One 
for secondary students and one for 
primary students.  There was plenty of 
choice on offer.  Eggs, hash browns 
pancakes, toast, cereals and fruit.  
It seemed like even the more reticent 
student enjoyed a hearty breakfast. 
 

Thanks Mrs Winchcombe and team for 
your efforts.  I know I enjoyed my 
second breakfast that day.  I would 
also like to thank the ADRA store in 
Ulverstone and the local radio station 
for their financial support of our 
breakfast club. 
 

Before I sign off, I’d like to wish 
you all a safe and restful holiday 
period. 
 
May God care and bless you, 
 

David McNeill 
Principal 
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NWCS Calendar - Term 3 
 

Sept 26 CCYEC 
Sept 27 End Term 3 
 
 
NWCS Calendar - Term 4 
 
Oct 6  Daylight Saving Starts 
Oct 14  Start of Term 4 
Oct 30 Athletics Training 
Oct 31 CCYCE 

School Terms 2019   
Term 1 ............ Feb 6 - Apr 12 
Term 2 ............ Apr 29 - Jul 5 
Term 3 ............ Jul 22 - Sep 27 
Term 4 ............ Oct 14 - Dec 12  
 



Awards 
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St John First Aid 
 
Frances Cameron 
Eliza Jeffrey 
Aalijah Robbie 
Zedekiah Robbie 
Seth Robbie 
Morne Van De Merwe 
Natalia Allen 
Aaliyah Campbell 
Emoer Cayao 
Nate Wilton 
 
 
Sticking to the Job at hand 
 
Natalia Allen 
 

Summer Uniforms 
Summer uniforms can be worn from the 
beginning of Term 4 until April 2020.  
Winter uniforms can be worn till 28 
October when ALL students need to be 
in full summer uniform. 
 

Hats 
The UV is creeping up to 3 which means 
sun protection is needed.  Vitamin D 
is essential to maintain good heath, 
but we suggest hats be used if you are 
outdoors for any length of time from 
now to the end of April 2020.  All 
students need to bring their hats to 
wear at school in Term 4.  If you need 
a hat, they are available for purchase 
through the school’s uniform shop. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Re-enrolments for 2020 
Thank you to those that have already 
filled out and sent their re-enrolment 
forms in for 2020.  If you can please 
help us by completing the forms sent 
home last week and returning them 
ASAP, it would be greatly appreciated.  
This information helps us for planning 
purposes in the upcoming year.  Thank 
you. 
 

Operation Christmas Child 
Shoe Boxes 
Operation Christmas Child will be 
finished this Friday.  All items need 
to be bought into school by the last 
day of Term so our boxes can be sent 
off during the holidays.  Thank you to 
those that have already sent items in 
to school for the shoeboxes. 
 
Here are a few things that our boxes 
are missing: 
Face washers, little teddy bears, 
yoyos, skipping ropes, marbles, finger 
puppets. 
 
Thank you again for making a 
difference in an overseas child’s 
life. 
 

GENERAL 
Let’s Help Frances 
Frances Cameron has lost her Nintendo 
DSL.  It was left on the Burnie bus at 
the start of August and hasn’t been 
seen since.  If you know the 
whereabouts of the Nintendo DSL please 
let the office staff know.  A small 
reward is being offered on return of 
the missing item. 
 
Description is as follows: 
Nintendo DSL Black with blue trim 
Lego Jurassic Game 
Has Frances Cameron inscribed on it 
 

Wanted – Old Papers  
We are collecting old newspapers and 
gardening/food magazines.  If you have 
any of these items, we would love to 
take them off your hands.  You can 
bring your unwanted newspapers and the 
gardening/food magazines to the school 
office.  Thank you. 
 

Wanted – Melamine Ware 
& Cutlery 
We are seeking donations of any 
plastic or melamine plates and bowls, 
also any stainless steel cutlery that 
you may not now need, this would be 
appreciated.  Thank you for your 
support.  These items will be used for 
our breakfast club. 

LIBRARY 
Library Day 
Library day is every Friday between 
10:30am & 3:00pm during school 
Terms.  The library can be accessed by 
all grades. 
 

Book Returns 
If you have borrowed school library 
books, please remember to return your 
borrowed books by the due date on a 
Friday during library hours.  If you 
do not return your books on time, you 
will not be able to borrow more books 
until the others are retuned.  Parents 
we ask for your assistance with 
library returns.  Thank you. 

 
 

  

 
 

 



 
 

Bible 
Crumbs 

Tempted By Food 
 
“Blessed is the man who endures 
temptation; for when he has been 
approved, he will receive the crown of 
life which the Lord has promised to 
those who love Him.” (James 1:12) 
 
Do you love to eat?  Do you overeat? 
Do you eat to live, or live to eat?  Are 
you tempted with certain kinds of 
foods?  You can eat too much even of 
good food.  Do you have any food 
cravings?  Do you have any food 
addictions?  When you step into 
Woolworths, Coles, or IGA which part 
of the store is tempting you? 
 
The Bible has a lot to say about food. 
There are also dietary laws (Leviticus 
11).  The first temptation for Eve in the 
Bible was due to appetite.  She saw the 
forbidden fruit in the Garden of Eden 
and it was pleasant to her eyes and she 
ate the fruit.  Adam also ate and sin 
entered into the world.  The first 
temptation Satan tempted Jesus was 
with appetite.  Satan said to Jesus to 
turn the stones into bread. Jesus could 
have done this since He is God, but He 
never fell under this temptation.  The 
first story we see in the book of Daniel 
Chapter 1 is that Daniel and his friends 
passed a diet test.  Daniel purposed in 
his heart that he would not eat King 
Nebuchadnezzar’s delicacies (this 
includes desserts) and drink alcohol, 
but rather eat vegetables and drink 
water.  Daniel and his friends were 
good physically, gifted in all wisdom, 
and quick to understand.  Is it possible 
that their diet had an impact on them? 
Yes, very likely because the physical, 
mental, and spiritual aspects are all 
connected.  May you be encouraged to 
live healthier so that you could serve 
Jesus better and longer. 

UNIFORMS 
Uniform Shop 
Are you needing anything from our 
uniform shop?  If you require anything 
from our uniform shop, please contact 
the office to arrange a time with Mrs 
McNeill. She is more than willing to 
help you with your uniform needs.  
Order forms are available if you wish 
to pre-order.  All items pre-ordered 
will be ready for payment and pick-up 
on our shop days.  Alternatively, you 
can place items on layby. 
 

Sporting A New Look 
As most of you are aware, we have made 
a change to our school sports uniform.  
We are stocked with sports trackpants 
and shorts and have already sold quite 
a number of them already.  We are 
phasing out the old bottoms of the 
uniform by the end of this year.  If 
you haven’t already purchased the new 
sports trackpants and shorts we 
suggest you don’t wait too long and 
risk disappointment of waiting for a 
new batch to come in. 
 

Lost & Found 
3 unnamed sports jumpers have been 
found and handed into the school 
office.  Please check if your child is 
missing a sports jumper.  If this is 
the case, please call the office and 
let us know the size that you have 
lost.  If the items go unclaimed by 
the end of the Term, they will be 
placed in the second hand recycling 
pool. 

Mid-Week Tuckshop 
Available this Wednesday. Please try 
to have your order in by Tuesday.  
Kindy students’ orders can be handed 
in on Wednesday.  If you need extra 
order forms they can be obtained from 
the school office. 
 
 

Taste Testing Success 
Thank you to all who attended the 
taste testing event last Wednesday.  
It was a great success with much 
positive feedback.  We are happy to 
announce that sushi, pizza scrolls, 
and muesli bars will be on the menu in 
Term 4.  We will also see the return 
of a curry, and nacho option. There 
will be a Tuckshop Feedback Box at 
reception waiting for you to put in 
any last minute ideas before the end 
of this week.  Have a great two weeks 
off, and we look forward to a tasty 
Term 4. 
 

TUCKSHOP 

ESAFETY 
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Start The Chat 
Children of today are growing up in a 
fully connected digital world.  With 
technology changing so fast, it’s 
important to be proactive and talk 
about online safety early and 
often.  Anyone can play an important 
role in helping children and young 
people to have positive and safe 
online experiences – including 
parents, teachers, carers, siblings, 
grandparents, mentors and sports 
coaches.  If you feel unsure about how 
to talk about online safety, you’re 
not alone.  esafety.gov.au has a range 
of tools, tips and resources to help 
have that conversation – whether it’s 
today, tomorrow or in the future. 
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Music 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr Hill is currently on leave and so 
that means that choir is suspended till 
the end of this Term.  Choir will 
resume again when he returns in Term 
4.  We encourage all those in choir to 
keep practicing their songs ready for 
next Term. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Strings is also suspended and will 
resume again at the start of Term 4.  
NWCS will be inviting Dr Sue Collins 
back to run another workshop in Term 
4.  We are hoping to run this in early 
November if we can secure a date 
with Dr Sue. 
 
 

& Choir 
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Choir 
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